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MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING

OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE

WOODMEN ROAD METROPOLITAN DISTRICT

HELD
June 6, 2017
Pursuant to posted notice, the regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Woodmen Road Metropolitan District was held on Tuesday, June 6, 2017 at 8:30 a.m., at The Olive Real Estate Group: 102 N. Cascade, Suite 250.
Attendance
In attendance were Directors:


Also in attendance were:



Les Krohnfeldt, President 


Pete Susemihl, Susemihl, McDermott 

Tom Cone, Secretary/Treasurer

& Cowan, P.C.

Tom Kerby, Director



Terry Schooler, WSDM
PJ Anderson, Director



Lori VonFeldt, WSDM






Kevin Walker, WSDM







Randle Case II
, Bent Grass MD
Lindsay Case, Vice President, was absent and excused.
1. Call to Order & Certification of the Agenda-


Director Krohnfeldt called the meeting to order at 8:31 a.m. 

2. Approval of Minutes-

Director Cone moved to approve the May 2, 2017 minutes seconded by Director Kerby.  Motion passed.

3. Manager’s Report-
A. Review of Bond Payment Projections-

Mr. Walker stated that they did a review of where the District is at financially and it appears that there will be enough cash to pay the bonds off two years early that includes a projected three-year recession built into it with no additional income.  Director Kerby suggested putting the extra revenue towards the principal.  Mr. Schooler brought up the potential for requests to help in construction projects within the District to accelerate some of the commercial development (further discussion under item 3.B).  The Board asked if the bonds could be prepaid and Mr. Walker stated he would look into it. 
B. Request for Participation for Access-

Mr. Walker stated that he had met with two County Commissioners to represent the District and show support for the access points on Woodmen Road.  A letter was sent in support of the access points to the County and they have come back with a lot of technical requests of information.  Director Anderson confirmed noting that Jennifer Irvine, County Engineer, was against other access points in 2016.  Mr. Walker indicated that the cost of an access point can range from $150-350K depending on the design.  Mr. Walker stated that collecting fees, at this point, is more important revenue than collecting taxes because there are only eight years left before the bonds are paid off so new development will only pay taxes to the District for maybe 5 years.  Mr. Walker stated further that if the Board decides to invest in the access points it should only be for commercial and not residential projects.  The District should not be a contractor for the work so the developer will have to build it and seek reimbursement from the District.  The Board could also consider making it a fixed amount of $150,000 or a percentage that would need approval by September for budgeting purposes.  Director Kerby said the District has competed its responsibilities and it is more important to pay the bonds off early.  Mr. Schooler inferred that when the District was formed the design goal for Woodmen Road was to serve the entire community and residential and commercial would need good access points for everyone.  Director Anderson stated that a commercial developer could make a case to the Board that would show how their access point will benefit the District in fees and taxes as well as traffic.  Mr. Randle Case II said that the Bent Grass Metro District has been coming to this Board for seven years now to try to advance better access on the north side of Woodmen Road.  Mr. Randle Case II discussed several access points along Woodmen and an area study that shows right in right outs in front of Bent Grass and at Walmart.  Mr. Randle Case II indicated that the land could sit as agriculture, but he is trying to encourage more services in the area for residential and commercial and recommended putting a policy in place.  Director Kerby noted that he supports development, but didn’t agree with the financial side of funding the access points.  After a brief discussion, Director Anderson moved to direct management to draft a resolution based on the discussion above for a more detailed policy regarding the funding of access points on Woodmen Road.  The motion was seconded by Director Cone.  The motion passed with Director Kerby voting nay.  Mr. Walker noted that even with a policy in place the County will still have to approve the access.  
C. Woodmen Heights Metro District Water Quality Pond-
Mr. Walker stated that he hasn’t received the data for the water quality detention pond yet.  Director Krohnfeldt indicated that the engineers were still working on it.  Director Kerby noted that the detention pond would encourage development on the north side of Woodmen Road.  Director Anderson said the agreement between the District and Woodmen Heights Metro District would need to state that this District will not have to maintain the pond.  The Board had a brief discussion regarding the agreement.  Mr. Walker said that once he receives the documents for the pond he would get the agreement in place.
D. Permit Activity-
A Fee Summary report was submitted for the record. 
E. Development Activity-
There was no discussion. 
F. Tuscany Collection-
Mr. Walker indicated that he is still working on the opt out fees with Tuscany.  
4. Legal Issues-
Mr. Susemihl had nothing further to add.    
5. Old Business-
A. Approve Invoices
Director Kerby moved to approve the current and future ongoing invoices seconded by Director Anderson.  Motion passed. 
6. New Business- 


There was no discussion.
7. General Discussion-   

            There was no discussion.
8. Next Meeting-


The next regular meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, September 5, 2017 at 8:30 a.m.
9. Adjournment-

The meeting was adjourned at 9:21 a.m. 

Respectfully Submitted,

Walker Schooler District Managers
______________________________________
By: Lori VonFeldt for the Recording Secretary
Development Consultants         Special District Management

(719) 447-1777          www.schoolerandassociates.com          Fax: (719) 575-0088
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